
 ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH SERVICES 
 ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 
 1131 Harbor Bay Parkway, Suite 250 
 Alameda, CA 94502-6577
 (510) 567-6700
 FAX (510) 337-9335

June 9, 2016 
 
Mr. John Wolfenden 
San Francisco Bay Region     
Regional Water Quality Control Board       
1515 Clay Street, Suite 1400    
Oakland, CA  94612     
(Sent via electronic mail to: jwolfenden@waterboards.ca.gov) 

Subject:   Fuel Leak Cases No. RO0000035, GeoTracker Global ID T0600101587, Port of Oakland/ Union 
Pacific Railroad, 1717 Middle Harbor Road, and RO0000435, GeoTracker Global ID 
T0600101421, Port of Oakland/ Union Pacific Motor Freight, 1750 Ferro Road, Oakland, CA 
94607 

Dear Mr. Wolfenden: 

The Alameda County Environmental Health (ACEH) Local Oversight Program (LOP) is identified in 
GeoTracker as the lead agency for the subject fuel leak cases.  Following communications with the Port of 
Oakland and the San Francisco Bay Region Regional Water Quality Control Board (SFBR-RWQCB) 
through March of 2015, it was determined that these cases are in under the jurisdiction of the SFBR-
RWQCB.   

In order for ACEH to perform a formal transfer of these cases, ACEH requests a letter from the SFBR-
RWQCB, on SFBR-RWQCB letterhead, to be placed in the case files indicating the subject cases are in 
your Port of Oakland Portfolio and the SFBR-RWQCB is the lead agency.  Please provide the letter to 
ACEH either by an electronic mail attachment or via land mail. 

Thank you for your cooperation.  Should you have any questions regarding this correspondence or these 
cases, please call me at (510) 567-6764 or send an electronic mail message at keith.nowell@acgov.org 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Keith Nowell, P.G., C.HG. 
Hazardous Materials Specialist 

cc: John Prall, Port of Oakland, 530 Water Street, Oakland, CA 94607 (Sent via electronic mail to: 
jprall@portoakland.com) 

Diane Heinze, Port of Oakland, 530 Water Street, Oakland, CA 94607 (Sent via electronic mail to: 
dheinze@portoakland.com)  

 
Dilan Roe, ACEH (Sent via electronic mail to: dilan.roe@acgov.org)  
Keith Nowell, ACEH (Sent via electronic mail to: at keith.nowell@acgov.org)  
GeoTracker, file 
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